Тексты для чтения на английском в 4-5 классах

Birthday party



How do you usually celebrate your birthday?

In England birthday parties are a lot of fun! All the children like this holiday. They bring presents and cards for the Birthday Girl or Boy. Everybody wears party hats and nice clothes.

There are always lots of tasty dishes, drinks and a birthday cake. You can see colourful balloons in the room. Children play different games and have fun. They are happy!

After that the main character blows out the candles on the birthday cake and makes a wish. Then everyone sings «Happy Birthday».

Birthday is a great holiday!

Вечеринка на день рождения

Как вы обычно празднуете свой день рождения?

В Англии дни рождения проходят очень весело! Всем детям нравится этот праздник. Они приносят подарки и открытки имениннице девочке или мальчику. Все носят праздничные шляпы и красивую одежду.

Всегда много вкусных блюд, напитков и праздничный торт. В комнате можно увидеть разноцветные воздушные шары. Дети играют в разные игры и веселятся. Они счастливы!

После этого главный герой задувает свечи на праздничном торте и загадывает желание. Затем все поют «Счастливого дня рождения».

День рождения – великий праздник!

Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What are some typical traditions for celebrating birthday?
- 2. What kind of food and drinks are usually served at birthday parties?
- 3. What happens after the main character blows out the candles on the birthday cake?

- 1. In England, birthday parties are a lot of fun and children enjoy this holiday.
- 2. Birthday parties in England involve bringing presents, masks, and wearing dirty boots.
- 3. The main character blows out the socks on the birthday cake and makes a wish.

Winter activities



There are four seasons in a year.

Some people like winter because of snow.

In the winter in Russia it is usually very cold. There's lots of snow. After school or at the weekend children like to play outside. They throw snowballs in the parks, make a snowman, toboggan, play hockey. Also they go skiing and skating.

In this picture boys are skiing. They are sliding down the hill.

They are wearing helmets and ski suits. They can ski very fast. They enjoy this activity and are having lots of fun!

Зимние развлечения

В году четыре сезона.

Некоторым людям нравится зима из-за снега.

Зимой в России обычно очень холодно. Там много снега. После школы или на выходных дети любят играть на улице. В парках бросают снежки, лепят снеговика, катаются на санях, играют в хоккей. Также они катаются на лыжах и коньках.

На этой фотографии мальчики катаются на лыжах. Они скатываются с холма.

Они в шлемах и лыжных костюмах. Они могут кататься на лыжах очень быстро. Им нравится это занятие, они получают массу удовольствия!

Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What are some activities that children in Russia enjoy in the winter?
- 2. What can you see in the picture?
- 3. Why do some people like winter?

Верны ли утверждения?

- 1. Some people like winter because it has a lot of fridges.
- 2. In the winter in Russia, it is usually very hot. There's lot of water. After school or at the weekend, children can't play outside.
- 3. In this picture the boys are skiing. They are sliding down the hill.

Ссылка на аудио озвучку текстов для чтения на

сайте:



My flat



I live in this house. It's really big. There are two doors and lots of windows. Our garden is beautiful, with lots of trees, grass, and flowers. Playing in the garden with my friends is fun.

Our apartment has three rooms — a room where we sit and relax, a room where we sleep, and a room where we can work or study.

When it's evening, I enjoy sitting with my mom and dad in a big arm-chair in the room where we relax. Mom often knits on a comfy sofa. Dad reads news on the phone near her.

My mom loves making things, my grandma loves reading, and dad loves watching TV shows. Gosha, he's not inside the house. He loves having a good time in the garden with his friends.

Моя квартира

Я живу в этом доме. Он действите<mark>льно большой. Есть две двери и м</mark>ного окон. Наш сад красивый, с множеством деревьев, травы и цветов. Играть в саду с друзьями — это весело.

В нашей квартире три комнаты — комната, где мы сидим и отдыхаем, комната, где мы спим, и комната, где мы можем работать или учиться.

Когда наступает вечер, мне нравится сидеть с мамой и папой в большом кресле в комнате, где мы отдыхаем. Мама часто вяжет на удобном диване. Папа читает новости по телефону рядом с ней. Моя мама любит мастерить, моя бабушка любит читать, а папа любит смотреть сериалы. Гоша, его нет в доме. Он любит хорошо проводить время в саду со своими друзьями.

Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. How many doors and windows does the house have?
- 2. What activities do the family members usually do in the evening?
- 3. Who is Gosha, and where does he prefer to spend his time?

- 1. The house has only one door.
- 2. In the evening, the family likes to spend time together in the living room.
- 3. Gosha is usually inside the house in the evening.

We Go Sightseeing



Aunt Zara came to visit us. Tomorrow dad and I will go on city tour. We'll start from the main square. After that we'll show her our museums and theatres. Dad has a plan to show her a big library building. This is an old and mysterious sight. After that, we'll go to the park.

I also want to take her to take a look at underground stations; they look really nice. So, it will be a hard day. Mom will stay at home and cook something very tasty.

Мы идем на осмотр достопримечательностей

К нам в гости приехала тетя Зара. Завтра мы с папой поедем на экскурсию по городу. Начнем с главной площади. После этого мы покажем ей наши музеи и театры. У папы есть план показать ей большое здание библиотеки. Это древняя и загадочная достопримечательность. После этого мы пойдем в парк.

Еще я хочу свозить ее посмотреть <mark>станции метро; они выглядят оче</mark>нь красиво. Итак, это будет трудный день. Мама останется дома и приготовит что-нибудь очень вкусное.

Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What places do Dad and the author plan to show Aunt Zara around the city?
- 2. Why is Dad excited about taking Aunt Zara to the library?
- 3. What will Mom do while Dad and others are in the city?

- 1. Aunt Zara and the author's father plan to visit a modern building.
- 2. They will begin their city tour on the main square.
- 3. The author's mom will join them on the city tour.

Museum



Yesterday, I was in a museum with my family. It had large rooms full of paintings on the walls. People stood and looked at them. We saw paintings of young ladies wearing great, old-style clothes, scenes of the countryside, flowers in pots that looked like in real life. Now I understand that people can paint amazing things.

After that we came home, I tried to paint a picture of my dad. I added a lot of colours to it, but it looked so funny. For real painting you need to have a lot of practice and talent. My mom agreed with me. Dad promised to take us to the Museum of History next Sunday.

Музей

Вчера я был в музее со своей семьей. Там были большие комнаты, увешанные картинами на стенах. Люди стояли и смотрели на них. Мы видели картины молодых девушек в великолепной старинной одежде, сельские пейзажи, цветы в горшках, которые выглядели как в реальной жизни. Теперь я понимаю, что люди могут рисовать удивительные вещи.

После этого мы пришли домой, я попробовал нарисовать отца. Я добавила к нему много цветов, но выглядело это так забавно. Для настоящей живописи нужно иметь много практики и талант. Моя мама согласилась со мной.

Папа обещал отвезти нас в Исторический музей в следующее воскресенье.

Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What subjects were painted at the museum?
- 2. How did the author feel about the paintings at the museum?
- 3. What did the author do after returning from the museum?
- 4. What plans does dad have for the next Sunday?

- 1. The museum they visited was about modern art.
- 2. The author painted a picture of his dad after visiting the museum.
- 3. Mom believes that anyone can paint without any special skill.
- 4. The author's family plans to visit the Museum of History.